SOUTH DAKOTA GRAND GUARDIAN COUNCIL

February 22, 2020

The meeting was called to order by Val Maher, Grand Guardian. The Opening Prayer was offered by Joann Coady, Grand Chaplain.

Items were added to the agenda before approval. It was moved by Sandy Vanneman and seconded to approve the agenda. The motion was carried. (the minutes below follow the agenda as amended)

The minutes of the previous meeting were distributed. It was moved by Sarah Maskovich and seconded to approve the minutes. The motion was carried.

Communications – bethels should send info to Jen about events so she can send out information using our email list. If you are not receiving the emails, please visit with Jen about it to resolve any issues.

Reports

Treasurer's Report – see attached

Audit – Jodee Back's audit report was read. There were no discrepancies between the Grand Secretary and Grand Treasurer resulting in a clean audit.

HIKE – Dawn reported we have submitted \$2,895.84 to HIKE. Most of that came from the Color Run done by the Hills bethels. We have had two awards so far this year, one for a little girl in Rapid City and one for a little boy in Tea. There will be a HIKE auction at the GGC meeting in April.

Bethel Report

Bethel 1 – the bethel worked with one of the SF lodges to serve at the Banquet. They have been active.

Bethel 3 – There are 13 girls on the books, 10 are active. Been doing a lot with the new Demolay chapter. The Demolay members get a medal for recruiting girls to Job's Daughters. Looking at doing something for the girls who recruit boys for Demolay. Circus in April, lots of activities going on.

Bethel 10 - 11 girls, 9 are active. Hoping to initiate 2 girls before Grand. Busy with activities, bowling, Christmas party, King of Hearts.

Bethel 12 – sleepover during Christmas break with about 20 girls or so. Installation, Majority Ceremony, Joan's reception, Winterfest with Demolay – lots of activities for that, including a Rush hockey game. Selling meat sticks for fundraiser, going well.

Bethel 21 – initiated 2 girls, tree at the courthouse, girls made ornaments for the tree, purple and white. Put out flags on the holidays. Bake sale in October. March $22 - 2^{nd}$ annual Father/Daughter

dance. Last year was a very good turnout. Will put together gift bags with information about Job's to send home with the girls. DJ is donating her time.

Bethel 38 – Father Daughter dance last night. No one here today because of that.

Bethel 44 – small but mighty. Doing a lot of "Bring a Friend" activity. Game night last week, escape room for Christmas party. If girls can each bring in one girl, there will be a laser tag party. Doing a spa day again this year. Flyers going out to all 4th, 5th and 6th grade girls in Rapid City. July 18th will be the 2nd Color Run in Rapid City. Will also be the 45 day meeting.

Unfinished Business

Strategic Planning Committee Update – met today. Will try to set up a zoom conference call on March 8 at 7pm central/6pm mountain time. Sarah will send out information on it. Will continue to work on plans for strategic planning but also look at promotion ideas as well.

Marketing Strategy Update – see attached email from Krista. We discussed creating materials for Bethels to use to hand out. Promotion committee could work on some items.

Letter of Intent Discussion – last meeting, we brought up discussion to ask girls who are interested in the position of Grand Bethel Honored Queen to submit a letter of intent. Lots of discussion. Bethel councils need to do a better job of educating the girls to understand what the responsibilities of the office. We will table to item until April when Glenn and Julia can address it.

New Business

Condition of SDGGC – we initiated 30 girls last year. Great progress! Every bethel initiated new members and no bethels have fewer than 7 girls. Keep up the awesome work! Continue to recruit new members. Focus on retaining those new members as well.

Change of date for Annual April GGC meeting – moved Saturday, April 4 in Sioux Falls at the Masonic Center.

Using Zoom Conference Call Service – Sarah shared information regarding Zoom. It is an app on your phone or computer. This is a very useful tool for having virtual meetings. This would be a good way for our committees to work together. It is a free service.

Grand Bethel – Lisa will send out the call letter within the next week or so. The schedule is down to 3 days. Thursday morning through Saturday morning. Parking could be an issue. Kaylene will visit with the Episcopal Church to see if we can use their parking lot. We are looking at other options as well. There will be one Grand Bethel meeting, beginning to end. Formal Opening and Formal Banquet will be Thursday night. Dawn Erk will be the point of contact on awards. Hotel rooms are reserved at the Ramkota. Payment must be made by credit card only. Someone will need to pay for the bethel on a credit card and the bethel will need to reimburse them.

Supreme 2020 – in Omaha this year. Starts July 26 and runs through August 1. Meetings start Wednesday, July 29. There are no rooms available so we are looking at options.

Ways and Means – there won't be a Ways and Means table at Grand. We are looking at options to help bethels to order Doc Morgan. Dawn will reach out to Julie Bartekoske for assistance.

Other items? Jobie to Bee report. Bethels with a Beehive need to complete a simple form for Supreme.

Sunshine and Rain

Neil Kotas had rotor cuff surgery. Pray for Mona (and Neil). Jenna Johnson's grandfather passed away unexpectedly. He was a big supporter of Bethel #3. Jodee Back was diagnosed with ovarian cancer. She has started treatment. Please keep Jodee in your prayers. Bethel #12 has lost a council member. Bob Carrico is moving to Pierre. He got a promotion requiring the move to Pierre. His phone number and address are: 605-591-2254 and he doesn't know his address yet.

Ginny starts her new job at Rawlins Library on Monday. Carla will have a new grandson any day. Kyleigh Vanneman does not have to have surgery, she can be treated through medication. Brad is responding well to treatment for cancer.

Toni got married! And she is moving. Her new address will be 817 W 3rd St, Pierre, SD 57501. This will be effective February 28.

Val's mom is doing well and is now back home in Ree Heights. She broke her hip and has been staying with Val and family. Amber has a new job in Yankton. Val gets to celebrate her birthday this year. She is a leap year baby. Bob's birthday is on Monday. Larissa had a beautiful baby girl on February 5. Kayla Erk Hall is expecting a baby at the end of May. Ginny's aunt has some health issues and Kathryn is staying with her in Las Vegas.

Andrea will be sending out a letter for Arts and Crafts this year. Grand Librarian will be doing a booklet of the submissions.

The closing prayer was offered by Joann Coady.

The meeting was adjourned at 2:40pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Toni Richardson, PGG

Grand Secretary